MONITORING PRESCRIPTION DRUG USE IN THE
WORKPLACE: WHAT CAN EMPLOYERS ASK? @&

This fact sheet will provide guidance to employers and
employees on when it is appropriate to ask about
employees’ use of prescription drugs as well as how to
properly ask for this information.

Scope of the Problem

In 2011, over 6 million adults had nonmedically used
pain relievers, tranquilizers, stimulants, or sedatives in
the past month." Nonmedical use of these prescription
drugs is defined as use without a prescription of the
individual using the drug or using the drug for the
experience or feeling the drug caused.

Findings from 2006 indicate that nonmedical use of
prescription drugs cost the U.S. $42 billion that year in
lost productivity.? With almost 92 percent of U.S.
residents having some type of gainful employment?,
employers can expect that some of their current
employees or potential employee candidates will be
nonmedical users of prescription drugs.

The Americans with Disabilities
Act (ADA) in the Workplace

Given the extent of the nonmedical use of prescription
drugs in this country and the money that employers can
lose due to this use, employers may be interested in
knowing which of their employees or potential new hires
use prescription drugs. In 1990, the EEOC enacted the
ADA to protect the rights of job applicants and
employees to be assessed on merit alone, while
protecting the rights of employers to ensure that
individuals in the workplace can efficiently perform the
essential functions of their jobs.* The ADA applies to all
employees, not just those with disabilities. Medical
information such nonmedical use of prescription drugs is
protected under the ADA, so employers must be
knowledgeable about ADA regulations before making
any inquiries of their employees or potential new hires.

Pre-Employment Inquiries

According to the ADA, employers are not allowed to ask
potential new hires about their prescription drug history
before they offer a job to the applicant. Speaking in
generalities, employers can ask the applicants if they will
be able to fulfill all the stated job duties in the job opening
description. If this question is asked by the employer, the
applicant is required by law to notify the employer of any
prescription drugs they may be taking that have side
effects which can affect the job duties.

After the Job Offer, Before
Employment Begins

Once a potential new hire has completed the interview
process and a job offer has been extended, an employer
can ask the employee health-related questions, including
questions on prescription drug use. This can only be done
if all employees at the same job status are required to
answer the same questions. These questions can be
asked regardless of if they relate to the job’s function.

Potential employers can also require potential new
employees to get a medical examination and submit their
results to the company. Under the ADA, it is illegal for
employers to discriminate against potential new hires
based on prescription drug use history unless the person
could not start the job, even if the employer has made
reasonable accommodations for that person’s position.
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